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Welcome
Back!
From Columbus
Catholic Schools
Executive Director
Jeff Ohnoutka

 
The start of the

school year is only a few weeks away.
Soon our classrooms will be filled with
students and the excited buzz of a new
school year. I want to welcome back our
students and faculty and pray that
everyone associated with our schools
will have a positive faith filled
experience.

On Aug.19th we are having our first big
event together as Columbus Catholic
Schools. This will take place at
Memorial Stadium in Pawnee Park.
You can find all the details here in the
CCS Lines. I look forward to our
outdoor mass and all the food and fun
associated with this event. I hope to see
you there.

Important Dates To
Know

 Scotus Central Catholic:
7th Grade Pre-Orientation:
August 9 - 9:00-11:30 (students with
last name beginning with A-L)
August 9 - 12:30-3:00 (students with
last name beginning with M-Z)

For more information on pre-
orientation, click here.

7th-12th Grade Orientation:
August 14 (Starts in the Little Theater)

8:00 a.m. 7th Grade Orientation
 

9:00 a.m. 8th Grade Orientation
 

9:00 a.m. 9th Grade Orientation
 

10:00 a.m. 10th Grade Orientation
 

10:00 a.m. 11th Grade Orientation
 

11:00 a.m. 12th Grade Orientation

https://files.constantcontact.com/64802463801/c6a3612f-8b87-4b77-ace6-c7b4bd83b9fa.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/64802463801/a2349bba-dfc4-4a02-92e8-c6294f8674fe.pdf
https://www.bierman-inc.com
https://www.columbushosp.org
https://pillenfamilyfarms.com
https://www.columbusfamilypractice.com/


Each week I will be in all four of our
schools. My office will still be located at
Scotus but I look forward to
experiencing first hand the great things
happening in the classrooms. If
you have any questions or need to reach
me you can email me at
 johnoutka@colcath.org.

Let's have a great year!

Join the Scotus
Booster Club!

We are extending an invite to all
Columbus Catholic Schools families and
staff to join the Scotus Booster
Club. The Scotus Booster Club is made
up of current parents, alumni, parents
of alumni, community supporters,
Scotus staff, coaches and activity
sponsors. 

As a service organization, our mission is
to fundraise and provide volunteer
support for Scotus Central Catholic.

Click here to join

7th-12th Picture Day:
August 14 in the cafeteria

Scotus Booster Club Kickoff
Dinner:
August 15 - 6:00 P.M. KC Hall

St. Anthony's Elementary:
Fall Registration:
August 2 - 9:00-5:30
School Open House and Social:
August 14 - 5:00-7:00

First day of classes:
Tuesday, Aug. 15 – Noon Dismissal

Pre-K & Preschool First Day:
August 21st (Pre-K) August 22nd
(Preschool)

St. Bonaventure Elementary:
Fall Registration:
​Thursday, Aug. 3
a.     11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  or  4:00
p.m. – 6:00 p.m. (returning families)
b.     6:30 p.m. – NEW families only –
School Social Hall
 
School Open Houses:
a.     Sunday, Aug. 13 - after 10:30 a.m.
Mass (11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.)
b.     Monday, Aug. 14 - NEW
Kindergarten families - 4:30 p.m.-6:30
p.m.
    
First day of classes:
Tuesday, Aug. 15 – Noon Dismissal

Preschool First Day
August 17th
 
Mass, Dash, and Burger Bash:
a.     Saturday, August 19 – 6:00 p.m. –
Pawnee Park Memorial Stadium

Pre-K & Preschool First Day:
August 17th

mailto:johnoutka@colcath.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf42wtsCh0cuGab6YxkiA2R487eK61No7nTIMIOISxJtXz0sw/viewform


Physical Forms due
ASAP

Please remember that all Scotus
students in grades 7-12 must have a
physical and parent consent form
completed before participating in
athletics. CLICK HERE TO
DOWNLOAD THE FORM.
Forms are due immediately.

If you have questions, please contact
Merlin Lahm at
mlahm@colcath.org Please turn
in forms to Holly Thompson in the
main office.

The first day of fall practices is
Monday, August 7th. Students can't
practice until their forms are turned
in.

Mass-Dash-Burger
Bash!

Columbus Catholic Schools is hosting
our first Mass-Dash-Burger Bash,
Saturday, August 19th at 6:00 P.M. at
Pawnee Park.

An outdoor Mass will be held at 6:00 in
the stadium. Following Mass, will be a
two mile run/walk and a meal.
Participants may also walk during the
event.

Please consider attending this event
with your family. This will be a fun way
to start the school year in a positive
way.

REGISTER HERE

Unable to attend? Please consider
donating back to support our schools.

DONATE HERE

St. Isidore Elementary:
Fall Registration:
August 1-2: Kdg-6th School registration
@ school office - drop off paperwork,
pay lunch/activity/H&S dues, volunteer
signup
Aug 1: 9:00-1:00, Aug 2: 9:00-5:30pm

School Open Houses:
August 14: K-6, 5:30-6:30 p.m.,
Preschool 5:30-7:00 p.m., Preschool
parent meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the
school library.

First day of classes:
Tuesday, Aug. 15 – Noon Dismissal

Pre-K & Preschool First Day:
August 17th

The Importance of LB753
For Children

 Please click here to learn more about
LB753 and how it ensures children
growing up in poverty or who have been
bullied can attend the best school for
them. The Opportunity Scholarships
Act provides increased scholarship
opportunities through a state income
tax credit. Taxpayers can claim this tax
credit by making financial contributions
to an SGO which are authorized by
LB753.

State income tax credits can be claimed
starting on January 1, 2024, with
scholarships being distributed for the
2024-25 school year.

You may also read a letter from Vickie
Kauffold, Superintendent of Schools at
the Archdiocese of Omaha regarding
school choice legislation (LB753, the
Opportunity Scholarships Act) and
information about scholarship granting
organization (SGO).

LETTER

https://columbus-catholic.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Physical-Forms-with-NSAA-PPE-Info.pdf
mailto:mlahm@colcath.org
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/columbuscatholicschools?__eep__=6&__tn__=*NK*F
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfX__9tgv1R-5iEYbKg17ynyW4MHxdURhBD23GPQ8aP6DgCXA/viewform
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=USGVPGT44426E
https://archomaha.org/education-opportunities-for-all/
https://columbus-catholic.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Message-on-SGOs-to-Donors-June2023.pdf


Notes from the Principals

 As we quickly approach the end of July, that can only mean
one thing. A new school year with rejuvenated students and
staff returning to the halls of Scotus Central Catholic. As with
any new school year, we look forward to reconnecting with
classmates and friends, new classes, new teachers, and new
opportunities to grow in our faith. 

It has been great to see all of the participation from our students at JC Camp,
Steubenville, and our athletic and fine art camps here at Scotus. Our students have
shown a commitment to excellence in their faith, the classroom, and in their
competitions.

We are blessed at Scotus to have all members of our fantastic teaching staff
returning to our school this year. Staff members have been working over the
summer to familiarize themselves with the Google platform that will be new for all
staff and students. 

One of the big changes that has happened at Scotus over the summer is the
development office being moved into the media center. This will allow John
Schueth, Erin Schmidt, and Taylor Dahl to work side-by-side to share the great
things that are happening at Scotus Central Catholic.

At the end of last school year, we completed a project in the Dowd Activity Center
to finish the walls up to the ceiling and hang new state championship banners in
the gym. This summer we finished the gym renovation by adding new wall pads
and refinishing the gym floor. 

Enjoy the remaining days of summer and we look forward to seeing you in the
halls of Scotus Central Catholic soon!

-Brady Vancura, Scotus Central Catholic Principal

 
This summer flew by! June was filled with several different
camps at St. Anthony's. The first week of June was Vacation
Bible School with over 100 students participating. The
second was a reading camp for K and 1st graders, and the last
week of the month was our Angels Academy with over 50
students participating. The staff attended professional
development days relating to Language Arts especially
reading.

July kept Mr. Steiner and Mr. Harvey busy as they were cleaning classrooms and
waxing floors. The Knights of Columbus along with the Home and School and St.
Theresa's Sodality began and completed phase 1 of the social hall renovation
project. All new LED lighting was added and long with new ceiling tiles and a
sound system overhaul.



I am looking forward to having the students back in the building and seeing their
eagerness to learn and their excitement about their faith. Their enthusiasm and
excitement is contagious. I am excited about our new students and staff joining us.
Mrs. Deanna Campazano is our new administrative assistant, Mr. Irvine Paloyo,
music teacher, Mrs. Stacy Schefus, teacher's aide, Mrs. Shannon Renner, preschool
teacher, and Mrs. Shelli Naughton, librarian. We will be incorporating a new
phonics program and a new reading intervention to help struggling students. 

-Amy Sokol, St. Anthony's Elementary Principal 

 
Soon, our school bells will be ringing in students for a new
year! The staff and I are getting ready to begin another
awesome school year and are excited to see our students'
smiles once again! As we anticipate the start of the school
year, we welcome any new families and staff members to
our school family. Mr. Marc Beller, who has been a part of
our Columbus Catholic community for many years, is
returning to St. Bonaventure this fall. He will be teaching
5th grade. Mr. Beller, Mrs. Swanson, and Mrs. Hamling will
be departmentalizing our academic program for our 5th and

6th grades, and they have a great plan in place to provide a strong academic
experience.

 This summer, our custodial staff was busy cleaning carpets, polishing floors, and
making needed repairs. Before the start of the school year, we anticipate that our
security system will have been updated as well. In addition, some cosmetic
improvements will be made to the hallway areas near the main offices. Our
teachers furthered their training by attending a couple reading professional
development opportunities. Many staff members are also reading professional and
faith books to not only bolster their knowledge about teaching but also their
Catholic faith.

And, finally, our Home and School officers have met and are planning some
opportunities for our families to engage with one another and support our school.
God is good, and we are looking forward to the graces He has in store for us as we
embark on a new school year!

-Cheryl Zoucha, St. Bonaventure Elementary Principal

 
With summer winding down, we are getting ready and
excited to welcome students back into our building! It has
been a busy summer at school, full of cleaning, organizing,
making preparations and planning to make the 2023-24
school year one to remember.

We will welcome 211 students this year. We also welcome
our new 1st/2nd grade paraeducator, Gessica Ackman, who
is a longtime parishioner and parent in our building. Our
existing staff has all returned and everyone is excited for a

successful year ahead! We will be adding in a new phonics program to our



Preschool-2nd grades, and a new Reading Intervention Program to ensure that all
of our students are given the tools they need to succeed.

As you know, the church has begun the process of building a Parish Hall. You will
see some changes to our main school entrance, which will temporarily be located
further south of its current location. Everything has been wired to make this a
secure entrance and ensure any visitors are routed to the school office. Please be
patient as we tackle some new routines and adapt to construction this fall! I'm sure
there will be many adjustments made along the way. By this time next year, the
Parish Hall should be nearing completion and we will be fully adjusted to a 'new
normal', where our Parish can grow and adapt to the needs of our parishioners and
school. Stay tuned for updates, which will be released monthly this year.

Our office will keep an open door for all of our parents and parishioners for your
Scrip needs, questions and conversations. Please stop in and see us!

-Amy Evans, St. Isidore Elementary Principal



DEVELOPMENT

SEF 17 Information



16th Annual Alumni/Alumnae Soccer Tournament

This year’s tourney will be held on August 4-5, 2023, at the Warren & Shirley
McLaughlin Activity Field. For more information, contact Jon Brezenski ’98
at coachbrez@gmail.com.

mailto:coachbrez@gmail.com




Signing up for Service Opportunities

 If your students are looking for service opportunities, reminder that
upcoming and ongoing opportunities are posted on our website. See the link
here or contact our Campus Ministry staff.

Dana Ritzdorf
Kelly Koranda
Tyler Linder
Nate Tenopir

 We try to keep this updated with different school, church, and community
needs that students can take advantage of.

https://columbus-catholic.org/service/
mailto:dritzdorf@colcath.org
mailto:kkoranda@colcath.org
mailto:tlinder@colcath.org
mailto:ntenopir@colcath.org


Join a Rock Talk Group For
the 23-24 School Year!

 Offer the gift of your time to invest in our
teens and join the awesome team of
RockTalk leaders! RockTalk started two
years ago at Scotus as a movement to
connect our students & teachers with
Catholic adults in our community (Parents,
especially!).

 Growing stronger in their faith, the groups spend time sharing prayer,
discussing the upcoming Sunday gospels, and getting to know each other. Co-
Leaders meet with their group of students one Wednesday a month at the
school, the last hour of the day.

 Please email Sarah for more information!

Journalism Photos For Sale

Do you want to support our awesome Journalism
students and get a photo of your son or daughter
during a school day? How about an action shot
from a volleyball game or a pep rally? We are
starting to upload fall activity photos online.

Click HERE to see the albums.

 If you would like to support Scotus Journalism and purchase photos, you can
use the order form HERE. Let Mrs. Rusher know if you have any
questions!
 Your support is greatly appreciated and helps fund our journalism
department to purchase new cameras, software and more.

Scotus Calendar of Events and Meetings:

· Flag Corps Practice - Tue. Aug. 1 - Fri. Aug. 4, Activity Center, 8:30-
11:00
· Campus Ministry Retreat - Wed. Aug. 2, St. Anthony's Social Hall
· First Day of Fall Practices- Mon. Aug. 7
· Last Day For Drop & Add- Tue. Aug. 8
· 7th Grade Pre-Orientation- Wed. Aug. 9, A-L 9:00-11:30 M-Z 12:30-3:00
· Senior Parent Meeting - Wed. Aug. 9, Little Theater, 5:30 P.M.
· College Fair - Wed. Aug. 9, Cafeteria, 5:30-7:00 P.M.
· Drumline Performance - Sat. Aug. 12, Frankfort Square
· Shonka Golf Open - Sat. Aug. 12, Elks Country Club, 1:00 P.M.
· Scotus Orientation Day - Mon. Aug. 14, 8:00-12:00, Dowd Activity
Center

mailto:sdoerneman@sti.esu7.org
https://www.flickr.com/photos/scotusjournalism/albums
https://www.flickr.com/photos/scotusjournalism/albums
https://www.flickr.com/photos/scotusjournalism/albums
https://columbus-catholic.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Journalism-Order-Form.pdf
https://scotuscc.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/photo-order-form-1.pdf
mailto:arusher@colcath.org
mailto:arusher@scotuscc.org


· 1st Day of School - Tue. Aug. 15
· Campus Ministry Meeting - Thur. Aug. 17, Little Theater, 7:30 A.M.
· Junior High Football Checkout - Thu. Aug. 17 (7th grade), 3:35 P.M.
· Junior High Football Checkout - Fri. Aug. 18 (8th grade), 3:35 P.M.
· Mass-Dash-Burger Bash - Sat. Aug. 19, Pawnee Park Stadium, 6:00 P.M.
· NHS Officers Meeting - Tue. Aug. 22, Room 127, 7:40 A.M.
· StuCo Meeting - Wed. Aug. 23, Room 126, 7:40 A.M.
· Rock Talk - Wed. Aug 23, 2:30 P.M.
· DRESS DOWN DAY - Fri. Aug. 25
· Campus Ministry Meeting - Thur. Aug. 31, Little Theater, 7:30 A.M.

To see the full calendar of Shamrock events
for August, click here.

CLICK HERE TO SUBSCRIBE TO OUR YOUTUBE CHANNEL

August Guidance & Careers Information

Drop and Add
The last day for drop and add is August 8th. Please submit a request via
the form or visit Ms. Brichacek during her office hours.

8/1 8:30-1:30
8/2 8:30-1:30
8/3 8:30-1:30
8/4 8:30-12:00
8/7 8:30-2:00
8/8 8:30-2:00

College Fair
Don't miss the college fair on August 9th at 5:30. All 9th-12th grade
students are invited. Students who attend will be put in a drawing for
three Broken Mug gift cards.
Colleges attending: CCC, Northeast CC, Southeast CC (potentially)
Doane, Midland, Nebraska Wesleyan, Concordia, College of Saint Mary,
Peru State, Wayne State, UNK, UNO, UNL, and Creighton.

Senior Parent Meeting
The senior parent meeting will be held on August 9th at 5:30 in the
Little Theater. The college fair will be available to senior parents after
the meeting.

Columbus Catholic Schools
402-564-7165
tdahl@colcath.org

Connect with us

https://files.constantcontact.com/64802463801/117a8e7e-817a-4eb9-ad49-05769141e62c.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/64802463801/0f963070-7680-4ecd-9637-a8b5eee5f7d0.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/c/ScotusCentralCatholicMedia
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